Village of Aurora Board of Trustees 

Regular Meeting July 17, 2013 
Present: Mayor Bennett, Trustees Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

Absent: Murphy

Others Present: Village Clerk, Ann Balloni; Treasurer, Deborah Brooks; Village Historian, Dr. Linda Schwab; Village Residents, David Brooks and Laura Holland 

Call to Order: Mayor Bennett called the Regular Meeting to order at 7:00pm and all rose for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Approval of Minutes 

June 19, 2013 Minutes (incomplete) – On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to table the approval of the June 19, 2013 minutes until the August Village Board Meeting.

AYES: Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Announcements

Mayor:  

· The Town of Owasco is hosting a meeting with the New York State Department of Transportation regarding the rerouting of Interstate 81 on July 23, 2013 at 4:00pm.  Mayor Bennett will attend.

· Reminder that the Cayuga County Industrial Development Agency is holding their Public Hearing July 23, 2013 at 2:00pm regarding Pleasant Rowland’s request for financial assistance for Abbott House.
· The Village received notice of a Public Statement hearing in Lansing, NY on July 29, 2013 regarding the repowering of Cayuga Generating System.  “The New York State Public Service Commission is seeking public comment on converting the facility to natural gas or should NYSEG be directed to implement transmission solutions to help ensure electric system reliability.” Village Clerk will check with NYSEG employee Frank Zimdahl for clarification on this.
Clerk:  Seward Legacy Preservation is sponsoring a trip to Letchwork State park (scene of the Cole Painting) on August 29, 2013.  Information will be posted in the kiosk.

Visitor Recognition:  No comments

Treasurer’s Report:  No report this month.

Abstract #2
On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board approved the General Fund Abstract #2 for payment.

Voucher #s 47, 48, 50, 52, 54-57, 59-61, 63-65, 67-77, 79, 80, 82-84, 86, and 87.
Total:  $56,082.71

AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Village Board approved the Water Fund Abstract #2 for payment.

Voucher #s 50, 58-62, 81, 82, and 85.

Total: $4,559.90

AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board approved the Sewer Fund Abstract #2 for payment.

Voucher #s 48, 50, 53, 56, 59-61, 66, 68, 78, 82, and 83.

Total: $7,874.07

AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village board voted to approve the Park/Playground Renovation Abstract #2 for payment.

Voucher #s 51, 77, and 88.

Total:  $7,236.80

AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to approve the Post Office Renovation Abstract #2 for payment.
Voucher # 49

Total: $5,000.00

AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Reports

Village Historian: Report attached to these minutes.

Code Enforcement Officer:  Report attached to these minutes.
Buildings and Grounds: Discussion resumed regarding the Village DPW employees mowing property that should be the responsibility of the property owner.  The trustees agreed that, if the DPW continues to mow on private property, the property owner should be charged a fee.  On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board agreed to send a letter to the designated property owners informing them that they should maintain the property themselves or they will be charged a fee by the village.

Parks and Recreation: The Village Board recognized and thanked the Aurorafest Committee on a job well done.  Committee members requested a place to store the Aurorafest materials for next year and it was agreed that Patrick Tavern would suffice.

Streets and Public Safety:  Trustee Van Orman measured the Village Streets and discovered that many do not meet New York State Fire Code Laws for emergency vehicles.  Discussion ensued regarding discontinuing overnight parking, signing the public lot on Court Street that is often empty, and widening Lafayette Street to accommodate more parking spaces.

Water and Sewer:  No report.

New Business

RESOLUTION #13-41 – TO APPOINT JERI VARGO TO THE VILLAGE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

WHEREAS a vacancy exists on the Village of Aurora Zoning Board of Appeals due to the resignation of Cathy Patella; and

WHEREAS the Mayor is empowered to fill a vacancy; and

WHEREAS Jeri Vargo has expressed an interest in filling the vacancy; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village of Aurora Board of Trustees appoint Jeri Vargo to fill the vacancy on the Village Zoning Board of Appeals through May 31, 2014.

FIRST:  Taylor
SECOND:  Van Orman
AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None

Carried unanimously.
Hills Heating Contract:  On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Taylor, the Village Board approved renewing the Hills Heating contract and adding the voucher to Abstract #2.

AYES:  Bennett, Ominsky, Taylor, and Van Orman

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

NYCOM/Computel Utility Audit:  On motion by Trustee Taylor, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to allow NYCOM/Computel to audit utilities for possible refunds to the Village, at a one time fee of 50% of the refund.
On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk
July 2013 Historian’s Report to the Village Board, Village of Aurora

Update on current activities:

The hotter the day, the shorter the report.

Selected activities: The most important activity of the past month has been the re-establishment

of the Aurora Historical Society, the following officers being elected at the July 8 meeting:

President, Pat Bianconi

Vice-President, Ginger Johnson

Treasurer, Jim Burkett

Secretary, Linda Schwab

The President asked us to consider adding to our list of aims the restoration of Patrick Tavern as

a museum.

Meetings are taking the form of conversations and study of maps and other documents. Current

work on the history of St. Patrick’s Church, and before that St. Agnes’ Church, is already

shedding light on the important contributions of the Irish community that began forming here

with the arrival of Andrew McGordon and family in 1834. This will have a great deal to say

about the marked growth of Aurora in the era 1825-1860, at present a significant gap in the

knowledge of our community and its development.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda S. Schwab

Village Historian
VILLAGE of AURORA CODE

ENFORCEMENT OFFICE

Monthly Report

JUNE - 2013

Hours: 30.0

Permits Issue:

13 - 09 Village of Aurora 456 Main St. Remodel Exterior

13 - 12 DEMO Levanna Mesdows 29 Cherry Ave Barn

13 -14 Alan Connors 34 Cherry Ave Shed

Inspections:

Abbott Project

Dories

Post Office (Site Visit)

Brian Murphy

Issues/Comments/Concerns:

Talked to Ms. Gallagher about a Fireworks event she would

like to do. Got OK from the Inn and will issue a permit after

application is complete.

Submitted paperwork to the Cayuga County Health Dept.

regarding Fire Inspections at the Inn and J.B. Morgan House.

Talked to contractor that is going to do some exterior work at

the Shackle ton Funeral Home.

Received an application from Randi Zabriski regarding 347

Main St., denied the application, had a conversation with

Randi and she is going to appeal to the ZBA. (*Iater

application withdrawn.)

Had discussions with the Village Historian regarding

procedures and regulations for historic districts. Further

discussion is needed.

Work on rental law.

Investigated violations in the Village, and we are putting a

package together to send to Village Attorney to follow through

with fines and penalties.

Continue answering questions of resident's questions and

concerns of the Village.
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